On December 13th Board Member Debra Robinson asked the following question regarding Board Item PM11 - Project Modifications for West Boca Community High

Question: Is the county contributing to the cost of the hurricane shelter build out?

Response: It is a state mandate that all schools be designed as a hurricane shelter unless there is a local agreement stating otherwise.  The School District reached an agreement with the county Emergency Management Agency that only high schools needed to be hurricane shelters.  This is a beneficial agreement in that we don't have to build elementary and middle schools to be hurricane shelters.  Unfortunately, the cost of building the high schools as shelters is another unfunded state mandate.

Question: Is the architect covering the cost to repair the design omissions?

Response: The School District is seeking reimbursement for the premium cost of this omission and will fully comply with the requirements of School Board Policy 7.065 regarding errors and omissions.
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